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	Nursery
This week in the Nursery we have been doing all sorts! We have enjoyed working on printing number lines, sorting out different coloured toys and exploring our homemade play dough by adding glitter and sequins. We have enjoyed practising writing our names using our new name cards and have been proud to show our parents what we have been achieving here at school by taking home our sticker charts! In between all of this, we have also managed to begin practising for our Nativity Show, which, as you know, will be on the morning of the 11th of December.

	Reception
This week we have focused on 'Day Monkey, Night Monkey.' We started by reading Day Monkey, Night Monkey by Julia Donaldson and talked about the different things we see during the day and night. The children were excited to receive a message from Night Monkey and helped him by sorting various objects into day and night. 
In Numeracy we have been learning about time and the activities we do at different times of the day. The children have drawn an activity that they do in the morning, afternoon, evening and night. All of the children have been investigating shadows and made a variety of shapes using the interactive whiteboard.

	Year 1
1A         This week we have been continuing to look at instructions and have been focusing on recipes. We have looked at all the different ingredients for making honey biscuits and on Friday we wrote our own recipe for them. In Numeracy we have been sorting and tallying different objects and Mrs Brindley has been really pleased with the children's work. Finally, we have been learning about the different parts of our body in IPC and had great fun singing "Head and Shoulders" at lots of different speeds!!

1H         This week in class 1H we have been capturing monsters that had escaped and were running loose in the classroom! Hamza was extremely good at interpreting the tally marks to find out how many of each monster he needed to catch. The children then presented all of the monsters they had caught in block graphs. In literacy we have been reading the story ‘Honey Biscuits’ and exploring recipes. We have been looking at the instructions in recipes and finding the verbs. Ashaiyah worked incredibly hard and wrote a fantastic set of instructions. I’m sure the children would love to help you follow a recipe and cook something at home!
1T         Another busy week for 1T! In Literacy we have been reading many different recipes and learning how to make honey biscuits. We made a list of all the ingredients we would need then wrote our own instructions for the recipe,remembering to put verbs at the start of the sentence. In Numeracy we have been sorting lots of different objects into groups. We thought carefully about all the different ways we could group the objects, for example long and blue, bendy and smooth. In IPC we began labelling parts of our body. I was very impressed with all of 1T's knowledge about external body parts and look forward to continuing this next week, focusing on internal body parts. Keep up the hard work 1T!

	Year 2
2H          Another busy week in 2H!  In Literacy we have finished writing our own short story involving Little Red Riding Hood, but with a different ending. Towards the end of the week we started our new Literacy topic looking at stories by the same author - Anthony Browne. We have also been practising our Christmas songs ready for the Nativity on the 11th December. All the children are working hard; keep it up Year 2!
2L          We have had a very busy week and learned lots.  Children have been learning about forces and motions in science. Ask them what forces they have been learning at school. We used play dough to show push and pull forces.  Children have also been learning about money and how many ways we can show different coins.  Children are working very hard for commendations and merits.  Just a reminder, please can parents check children are doing their IPC homework.
2W         This week in our science work we have been exploring forces. We have thought about how we can make things move using pushes and pulls. We have watched video clips, taken part in practical activities and used our PE equipment. We have also had some super fun using play dough to create shapes using pushes and pulls. Well done to everyone in 2W this week for some super collaborative learning and showing great enthusiasm in lessons  for understanding a new concept.
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	Year 3
This week in Year 3 we have been working together to practise and perfect our Christmas songs for 'Dorrington Through the Decades'. Hopefully you are going to be able to support your children on 12th December. Please make sure the children bring their reply slips so they can perform in the concert. Also this week we have been improving our science skills by carrying out an investigation about forces. In Literacy we have started an exciting new topic of Poetry! The children have been investigating the language within descriptive winter poems and looking at the features.

	Year 4

4HY
This week, 4HY have been continuing with their newspaper articles in literacy lessons and have been writing up their findings of the 'alien spacecraft' that had landed in the Dorrington Gardens! During IPC, they have also created some brilliant travel brochures with interesting facts about activities that can be done in Australia or Switzerland. 
A special well done to 4HY for a fantastic class assembly. We are very proud of all of the children for delivering such an important message about E-safety so clearly to KS2!
4L
This week in 4L we have continued to work as freelance journalists, reporting on different news events happening in and around school. Children were called out to a news story in the school grounds, where they discovered a space craft had landed. I look forward to reading the articles when they hit the press. In numeracy we have been looking at coordinates. Children worked with the 'Pirates of the Caribbean' to locate the treasure coordinates. Remember to keep practising your Christmas songs at home.
4W
This week we have investigated a strange incident which happened last Friday.  An alien spaceship landed at Dorrington!  We acted as newspaper journalists and we wrote a newspaper article about this event.  We also looked at ways we could improve our article.  In IPC, we have been researching different countries like Australia and Switzerland.  We then used these facts to make a travel brochure.

	Year 5
5J
This week year 5 have begun their exciting new topic of myths and legends in literacy and been investigating different mythical creatures. Children have had a great time describing characters and exploring how they would act and behave. We are still practising hard for the Dorrington through the Decades Christmas production and getting into the festive spirit making magnificent lollipop stick Santa Claus's for our school Christmas Tree.
5T
This week, 5T have been making decorations for the school Christmas tree. Ryan bought a Christmas decoration book

              into school and we made wonderful bouncing snowmen from it.  The children are very creative. The class has made 
              great progress since September and are really working well to help each other work as a team.  I am very proud and 
              pleased with how hard everyone is trying. Keep it up 5T!
5S
This week in 5S, we have been continuing with preparations for our class assembly on Wednesday 4th December (a 
              date for the diary). The children have been busy learning their lines, as well as how to project their voices. The 
              teachers were very proud of all of Year 5 for their performance in the recent 'Dorrington Through the Decades' 
              rehearsal.  Just make sure that you all continue to learn the song lyrics and keep enjoying yourselves!

	Year 6
6G
In 6G this week, Literacy, set 2 have been practising writing biographically, combing facts and figures about a famous
              astronaut. In Numeracy, set 1 have been looking at strategies for problem solving and we have also created      
              some very impressive angels. These are 6G's contribution to the Dorrington Christmas tree. A big thank you to 
              everyone for their hard work.
 6M
Another busy week in 6M. In Literacy we have continued to write and research our biographies of famous people. In 
              maths we have been looking at strategies for tackling tricky test questions. While in IPC we have been using our 
              knowledge of the geography of Mars to write descriptions as if we were the first humans to visit the planet. We have

              also created some fabulous decorations for the lovely Dorrington tree. Well done everyone.
6W
In year 6 this week we have continued looking at biographies and the set 3 children have produced some fantastic 
              biographical paragraphs.In particular well done to Mrs Cox's group. You are working so hard at the moment and this is 
              really evident in your work. In Numeracy set 2 we have started to look at fractions - congratulations to you all- you have 
              really grasped equivalents and should be really proud of yourselves as this is a really tricky concept! Good luck with 
              starting your WW2 research projects! I look forward to January.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 29th November 2013





DORRINGTON DIARY


Dates for your Diary





         Thursday, 12th December – Christmas production/Christmas Fayre


Wednesday, 11th December – Nursery/Reception Nativity 9.15am


Wednesday, 11th December – KS1 Nativity 2pm


Friday, 13th December – Christmas Jumper Day


Friday, 20th December – SCHOOL CLOSES at 1.15pm for Holidays


Monday, 6th January 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR SPRING TERM
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ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance:   KS1   1T      98.75%        KS2    5T        99.11%


                      REC RC     94.58%        Yr 3     3B        97.08%


                      Yr 1   1T      98.75%        Yr 4     4L        98.33% 


                     Yr 2 2H/2W  96.55%        Yr 5     5T       99.11%


                                                               Yr 6    6G       98.58%


                                      Punctuality:     KS1 1H  1 late          KS2   6G   NO lates


                                       MOST LATES:   KS1 – RJ/2L (10 LATES)    KS2 –6W (11 LATES)





CLASS WINNERS


KS1	2L     KS2	4W


HOUSE WINNER


This week’s House Winner is RUBY.  Well Done!





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT


KS1	2H	KS2	6G

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Christmas Jumper Day


Friday, 13th December 2013


Please wear your Christmas jumper in aid of


Save the Children for a donation of £1.








YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Outdoor Education


Every child each week goes outside to be taught in our wildlife area. The children develop their scientific understanding through lots of practical, investigative lessons with a link to nature or the outside world.�Through these lessons children learn not only about new concepts and skills, but how to develop their teamwork, listening, social and moral understanding.��Year 6 are doing a ‘survival’ course, learning the skills to survive in the wilderness; knowing how to stay safe and warm.��Year 5 have been learning about insulators; investigating whether natural or man-made materials will keep a birds egg warm for the longest time.��Year 4 have been investigating air-resistance, having a ‘cracking’ time! During this the children have looked at how surface area affects air-resistance,  changing the speed in which an egg or seed falls to the ground.��Year 3 are looking for that lack of light, that area of darkness we call shadows. Using fantastic scientific vocabulary, the children have done a range of investigations on shadows, how they are formed and what affects the size or colouration of them.��Year 2 have been bombarded with scientific vocabulary; is it reversible or irreversible? Natural or man-made? Is it a solid, liquid or gas? Well the children could tell you a thing or two!��Year 1 this week have been quiet smelly! …during their investigation into our different senses. They’ve had a great time mixing and making their own natural, nature perfumes.





Contact Details


If you have recently changed your mobile or home phone numbers, please inform the school office, so that we can contact you in an emergency.


Thank you.





Parking on Dorrington Road


Please respect our neighbours and park responsibly when dropping and collecting your children. Please do not park on footpaths or block driveways, or park in DISABLED BAYS.


Thank you. 








“Together we are stronger"








